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Dearest Little Flower Family!  

 

As many of you probably know, our new Father Provincial  

Stephen Sanchez, has asked me to serve as Pastor of our Little 

Flower Basilica and Superior of the Discalced Carmelite Com-

munity of San Antonio. After a month of waiting to know the 

assignments that occur every three years, finally last week our 

father provincial informed us about these assignments. 

 

I released the news last Sunday at 9 am Mass, but it was not in our bulletin. It is not 

strange or surprising that some people are confused with information they have 

heard from a second, or third hand. That is a common phenomenon in all our parish-

es. So now you heard it directly from me. As I mentioned in my homily before our 

provincial chapter began, the question was not who will be the new pastor or who is 

leaving. The crucial question is what do I need to do as a parishioner to continue to 

support my parish and in which way can I help as a steward.  

 

We as Carmelites have embraced the legacy of our first fathers who established this 

community, parish and school to serve in this archdiocese.  God has been so good 

and merciful with us! Even in the difficult times we have been protected by Him. 

Under the patronage of our Lady of Mount Carmel and our beloved Saint Therese, 

our presence through generations sharing the Carmelite spirituality to all our parishioners and visitors has been our re-

ward. 

 

Being pastor for the last nine years has been an enormous challenge. The role of the pastor is not just the administration 

of the sacraments but the leader of the community. Humanly, I cannot make each one of my parishioners happy nor be 

accepted by them. This does not bother me. What is most important is, that with the assistance of God, I can fulfill my 

ministry and duties as a pastor and leader of our parish community which I have been called to serve in our province 

and our archdiocese 
 

As our holy Mother Saint Teresa says: 

    Let nothing disturb you, 

    Let nothing frighten you, 

    All things are passing; 

    God only is changeless. 

    Patience gains all things. 

    Who has God wants nothing. 

    God alone suffices. 
 

 

Pray for me and each of us your Carmelite fathers who are so grateful and blessed by your presence, generous support 

and unconditional love. 

 

Fraternally with my blessing, 

Rev. Luis Gerardo Belmonte-Luna, OCD 

Pastor 

 

  òDios nunca falta de ayudar a quien por £l se ha determinado a dejarlo todoó 

4Ï ÁÌÌ ÏÕÒ 0ÁÒÉÓÈÉÏÎÅÒÓȟ  
%ÆÆÅÃÔÉÖÅ *ÕÌÙ ρȟ ςπρχȟ &Ò ,ÕÉÓ 'ÅÒÁÒÄÏ "ÅÌÍÏÎÔÅ-,ÕÎÁȟ /#$ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅÇÉÎ ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÁÓ 

3ÕÐÅÒÉÏÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ $ÉÓÃÁÌÃÅÄ #ÁÒÍÅÌÉÔÅ &ÁÔÈÅÒÓ ÏÆ 3ÁÎ !ÎÔÏÎÉÏ ÁÎÄ 

ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÁÓ 0ÁÓÔÏÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ "ÁÓÉÌÉÃÁ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ .ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ 3ÈÒÉÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÔÔÌÅ &ÌÏ×ÅÒȢ 



 

 

 Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                  July 2, 2017                                                                        

Basilica of the National Shrine of the  

Little Flower 
 

SOLEMNITY OF                                            
OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL 

Sunday, July 16, 2017  

 

Novena - July 7-15 
5:30pm Sung Novena Mass 

 

Saturday, July 15 
8am Mass, 

5:30pm Solemn First Vespers, 
6:00pm Vigil Mass 

 

Sunday, July 16 
Sung Masses 

  8:00am (English), 10:00am (Spanish), 
12:00am Solemn Mass 

           (Procession with statue of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel) 
Reception to follow 
6:30pm (Spanish) 
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THE SCAPULAR DEVOTION                                  
By Christian P. Ceroke, O.Cam                                                        

The most highly developed of Marian Scapular devotions is 
that of the Brown Scapular of Our Lady of Mount Carmel. 
Since the seventeenth century, the Brown Scapular has been 
a universal Catholic devotion, considered to be, together 
with the rosary, a customary form of Marian devotional 
practice. The popularity of the Scapular devotion was due 
to the sixteenth and seventeenth century popes, who prom-
ulgated the so-called Sabbatine Privilege and who ap-
proved the Confraternity of the Scapular for every diocese 
throughout the Catholic world. The growth and develop-
ment of the Scapular devotion reached its culmination in 
1726 in the extension to the universal Church of the feast 

of Our Lady of Mount Carmel for July 16. 

The wearing of the Scapular fosters a true devotion to 
Mary that is based on her supernatural mission in the re-
demption of mankind. Two Marian doctrines are proposed 
in the devotion of the Brown Scapular: Mary's Spiritual Ma-
ternity and her Mediation of Grace. The Scapular teaches 
a practical confidence in the intercession of the Blessed Vir-
gin to obtain for its wearer the grace of final persever-
ance, or a happy death. The two general conditions to ob-
tain this benefit are that one must honor Mary by wearing 
the Scapular faithfully until death and endeavor sincerely 
to lead a Christian life. This reliance on Mary's intercession 
for the gift of final perseverance derives historically from 
the belief that the Blessed Virgin promised in an apparition 
to St. Simon Stock, Prior General of the Carmelites (1247-
1265), that all who die wearing the Scapular will not suffer 
the eternal flames of hell. This tradition has become known 

as the "Scapular promise." 

The devotion also teaches that the aid of Mary may be 
confidently expected in purgatory by all those who have 
faithfully worn the Scapular and have fulfilled two other 
conditions: the practice of chastity according to one's state 
of life and the daily recitation of the Little Office of the 
Blessed Virgin.2 This privilege of the Scapular devotion has 
been thought to stem from an apparition of Mary to Pope 
John XXII, who then promulgated this spiritual benefit to the 

faithful in 1322.   

According to the copies of the Bull of promulgation attribut-
ed to John XXII, the devotee of the Scapular would be re-
leased from purgatory on the Saturday after death. Be-
cause of the allusion to Saturday, the document of John XXII 
has been called the "Sabbatine Bull" and its Marian privi-

lege the "Sabbatine Privilege." 

The Origin of the Scapular Devotion                               
Historically, the devotion of the Scapular among the Catho-
lic laity originated from the tradition of the Marian appari-
tion and promise of the Scapular to St. Simon Stock.  From 
about 1400, Carmelite authors allude to the wearing of the 
Scapular by the laity in reliance on the Virgin's promise of 

eternal salvation. Carmelite authors of the fifteenth century 
begin to record a devotional view of the Scapular, insinuat-
ing its heavenly origin. According to Grossi (ca. 1411), 
Mary gave the Scapular to St. Simon Stock. According to 
Bradley (ca. 1450), in bestowing the Scapular Mary 
changed the Carmelite habit.4 Still later authors added 
new motives for the wearing of the Scapular by the laity. 
Calciuri (1461) alluded to miracles that had been worked 
through the Scapular; and Leersius (1483) added that the 
Scapular had been worn by saints.5 This tradition of the 
fifteenth century, which began to develop the devotional 
value of the Scapular and of its promise, culminated in 
1479 in a work by Arnold Bostius, a Belgian Carmelite of 
Ghent. His manuscript work, De patronatu et patrocinio B. 
V. M., formulated the solid basis of Marian doctrine on 
which the Scapular devotion was founded.  Bostius ex-
plained how the Scapular promise of eternal salvation was 
a concrete illustration of the doctrine of Mary as Mediatrix 
of all Graces. The reception of the Scapular as the pledge 
of Mary's promise of eternal salvation placed the obliga-
tion upon the members of the Confraternity to imitate Mary 
in her practice of virtue. Bostius' work was popularized by 
John Paleonydor, a Flemish Carmelite, in a book entitled 
Fasciculus Tripartitus.  Published in 1495, the book was fre-
quently reprinted in the sixteenth and seventeenth centuries. 
By the end of the fifteenth century, the theological structure 
of the Scapular devotion had been essentially outlined: its 
doctrinal foundation was the cult of Mary as Mediatrix of 
all Graces; its motive was the tradition of the apparition of 
Our Lady to St. Simon Stock with the promise of the Scapu-

lar. 



 

 

 Decimosegundo Domingo del Tiempo Ordinario       2 de julio de 2017                                                                        

NOVENA IN HONOR OF OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL 
 

Name_________________________________________________________ 
Address_______________________________________________________ 
City__________________________________ State________ Zip_________ 
 
My intentions: ___________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________ 
 

My offering:  [   ] $5.00    [   ] $10.00    [   ] $15.00    [   ] $20.00  
 

Please send your novena intentions to:  
Fr. Luis Gerardo Belmonte-Luna, OCD 
824 Kentucky Ave., San Antonio, TX 78201 

 

HOLY HOUR FOR CARMELITE VOCATIONS 
 

Basilica of the National Shrine of the Little Flower 
Every Thursday after the 5:30 PM Mass 
 
Prayer for Carmelite Vocations 
Lord Jesus Christ,  
you promise that if we agree to pray 
for everything in your Name, 
you will do it for us. 
Through the powerful intercession  
of Our Lady of Mount Carmel 
we ask you for the grace of new vocations. 
Give us young men and women of faith 
who are willing to become your strong friends 
and to faithfully serve as friars and nuns 
in the Discalced Carmelite Order. 
As you have in the past, 
awaken hearts to fervently desire you and to carry 
the charism of Carmel to glorify God in the company 
of your Mother 
and to be love in the Heart of your Church.    
Amen. 

 

 

Little Flower School News  
NOW ENROLLING  
PK3-8TH Grade 
 
Call us for a school tour.         
(210) 732-9207 
www.littleflowerschool.org         
Follow us on Facebook  
 
Summer Hours:  
Open Monday ðThursday 
9:00am to 1:00pm 
 

Peter's Pence 

The purpose of the    
Peter's Pence Collection 
is to provide the Holy 
Father with the financial 
means to respond to 
those who are suffering 
as a result of war,     
oppression, natural     

disaster, and disease. 

The Peter's Pence Collection has raised nearly $190 
million to support our suffering brothers and sisters 
around the globe. Thank you for standing in solidarity 
with the Holy See through your generosity. Please  
continue to pray for our brothers and sisters in faith 

who are facing adversity. 

The national collection date for the Peter's Pence   
Collection is the weekend of July 1-2, 2017. Your   

diocese may take up the collection at a different time. 

 

Little Flower Parish Fundraiser 
Please help support our Parish.  Volunteers will be 
available to park your car for the Woodlawn Park 
4th of July Fireworks Festivities.  
We will begin parking cars at 
5:00pm.   
 
Thank you for your support! 
 



 

 

The Little Flower Gift Shop                              
Mon. - Fri.  9am - 4pm,  Sat. 10am to 3pm, &                                   
Sun. 9am - 3pm                                                                                                                                                               

(210) 736-3889                                                     

In the month of July, our store will have a 20% off sale 
on all bridal items.  We hope you can come see all the 

beautiful things we have         

 

Señor Sudz Express Car Wash Fundraiser 
 

Freaky Clean is now Señor Sudz Express Car Wash, & 
we're pleased to announce the opening of our new 
location at 3114 Fredericksburg Road (corner of Fred-
ericksburg & Fresno)!  We are also pleased to contin-
ue our Little Flower Fundraiser at both locations!  Simp-
ly choose the Little Flower Sudziest $15 car wash 
package, & we will donate 20% to the Little Flower 
Parish.  That's $3 donated to the Church each & every 
time!  Be sure to choose the Little Flower Sudziest car 
wash package on your next visit to benefit your car & 
our Parish!  Same owner, same 
GREAT Freaky Clean SERVICE.   
 

NEW Name & NEW Location! 
1431 Culebra Road 
3114 Fredericksburg Road 
www.SenorSudzCarWash.com 
  
         

Attention incoming Aggie Catholic freshmen!   
St. Maryõs Catholic Center in College Station invites 
you to attend CONNECT, a retreat for new students of 
Texas A&M and Blinn.  Come and meet other Catholic 
students and see how you can grow closer to Jesus 
Christ while you are in college.  We are offering two 
opportunities to attend CONNECT the week before 
school starts: August 21-22 (Monday-Tuesday) or Au-
gust 24-25 (Thursday-Friday).  To register and get 
more information, please visit our website: 
www.aggiecatholic.org/connect  Gig ôem and God 
Bless! 
  

Online Giving 
Another easy way to manage your church giving is 
with Online Giving. You can manage your giving or 
give a one time gift right from your phone.  Search the 
App Stores for Online Giving or go to OLGapp.com 
and register with our Parish.  Your support during sum-
mer months helps sustain our Parish.        
 
                 

Project Cool  
Project Cool  kicked off on June 2, 2017 and ends 
September 30, 2017.  If you are a Senior, 60 years 
or older you may be eligible to receive a free fan.  
 

Catholic Charities Guadalupe Community Center  
1801 W. Cesar E. Chavez Blvd. 
San Antonio, TX 78207 
Monday thru Friday from 8:00am to 5:00pm.  For 
more information, please call Lizzy at 210-226-6178. 
 

Catholic Womenõs Conference                             
òCome to Meó                                                       
July 28 & 29, 2017                                               
St. Maryõs University, San Antonio, TX                       
Presented by Pilgrim Center of Hope                                

For more information: 210-521-3377 

CATHOLICISM LIVE!                                          
Catholicism Live! is a weekly series featuring various 
guests and topics on the faith, Church teaching and is 
broadcast by Catholic Television of San Antonio and is 
also simulcast on Guadalupe Radio Network 89.7 FM 
KJMA and online at grnonline.com Wednesdays 8 ð 9 
PM. Go to catholicismlive.com or call (210) 521-3377 

for further details and topic schedule.  

Our Lady of Mount Carmel & Saint Therese Parish 

INDEPENDENCE  DAY MASS  

TUESDAY, JULY 4TH at 12:00 PM  

(THERE WILL BE NO 5:30 PM MASS,  NOR 

CONFESSIONS ON THIS DAY.  
 

Our Parish Administration Office will be 

closed Tuesday, July 4, 2017 in                  

observance of the holiday.  

http://www.SenorSudzCarWash.com
http://www.aggiecatholic.org/connect
http://pilgrimcenterofhope.us8.list-manage2.com/track/click?u=6e583ab5f0d3840c1508dc883&id=d64a67ec70&e=d2e7d0397d
http://pilgrimcenterofhope.us8.list-manage2.com/track/click?u=6e583ab5f0d3840c1508dc883&id=547bae2bc2&e=d2e7d0397d

